REPORT 2005 JULY 11

CITY OF BURNABY

COMMUNITY POLICING COMMITTEE

HIS WORSHIP, THE MAYOR AND COUNCILLORS

SUBJECT: BC CRIME PREVENTION ASSOCIATION 27TH ANNUAL TRAINING SYMPOSIUM

RECOMMENDATION:

1. THAT Council authorize up to four Community Policing Committee members to attend the BC Crime Prevention Association's 27th Annual Training Symposium at an approximate cost of \$920.00.

REPORT

The Community Policing Committee, at its meeting held on 2005 June 09, received information regarding the BC Crime Prevention Association's 27th Annual Training Symposium. The Committee members expressed an interest in attending the Symposium which is to be held from 2005 September 22 - 24 at the Hilton Vancouver Metrotown in Burnaby, BC.

The symposium will host many featured events along with 26 organized workshops including keynote speakers Dr. Clyde Hertzman and Mr. T.E. La Liberte Q.C. addressing *Early Child Development – A Crime Prevention Tool* and *Canada's Marginalized Citizens and the Justice System*.

The annual training symposium provides the community volunteers the opportunity for further training and opportunity to collaborate with people working in the area of crime prevention.

Arising from discussion, the Community Policing Committee requested that Council approve funding in the amount of \$920.00 to cover the registration fees for four Community Policing Committee members to attend the Symposium. The funds will be allocated from the Committees, Boards and Commissions budget.

Respectfully submitted,

Councillor D. Evans Chair

Councillor C. Jordan Vice Chair

Councillor P. Calendino Member

CC: -CITY MANAGER
-DIR. PLNG & BLDG.

OKC DOS TO

-OIC-RCMP